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Dear Owen County Homemakers,  
 
When thinking about March, there are a few things that spring to 
mind.  March usually marks the end of the cold months and the 
beginning of spring, when the trees begin to bloom again, and we can 
all go back outside without those big, bulky coats and gloves and hats. 
Tuesday, March 19th is the official first day of SPRING!   
 
Prior to the first official day of spring, another important date pops up.  
This date is Sunday, March 10th, which is the time to spring forward 
and change our clocks adding more DAYLIGHT to our days! Personally, 
I am more than excited about getting more sun each day! According to 
the US Forest Service, studies have shown that being in nature can 
restore and strengthen our mental capabilities, increasing focus and 
attention. 
 
With this knowledge, this is a time to think about all of the springtime 
activities such as:  
 
• Go for a walk or hike 
• Plant a garden 
• Have a picnic 
• Ride a bike 
• Fly a kite 
 
This is just a short list, but I am sure you can think of more you would 
like to add and do on your own.  I highly recommend you spend some 
time outside, when you can, enjoying the springtime weather in the 
coming months!  
 
Happy Spring! 
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The Craftin' For The Community event (originally called Crop For The Cure to benefit the local 

Relay For Life) was started by a group of family and friends in the Memory Makers Homemakers 

Club about 15 years ago. This group wanted to raise money for a great cause and have a fun event 

to enjoy together.  This bi-annual all-day crafting event takes place each spring and fall at the 

Owen County Cooperative Extension Center and has been enjoyed by hundreds throughout the 

years.  Although getting its roots with the ladies who loved to scrapbook together, this event has 

transitioned into all types of craft and handiwork getting done while enjoying the fellowship of 

other crafting folks!   Table spots for the event are sold (1/2 table for $30 or a full six-foot table for 

$50) and are yours for the day and all proceeds from the event are given to local non-profit 

organizations within our community.  Being able to give back to our community has always been 

the goal of this group.  At the event, you will enjoy a continental breakfast and catered lunch 

which are included along with drinks and snacks all day.  Door prizes are given out all day, as well 

as silent auction baskets so you can take a chance if you wish.  We have vendors onsite so you can 

do some retail therapy as you take a break away from crafting and visiting with other 

attendees.  We also host many classes (some are free but others have a small fee for supplies) and 

chair massages are available throughout the event too.   
 

It truly is a great event and one that you will want to attend so don't delay - get your paid 

registration mailed in before tables are sold out! 



















This year, there’s a new item to incorporate into your spring-cleaning ritual: thoroughly examining 
your financial applications.   

Right now is an opportune moment to sift through your financial apps, checking for any lingering 
balances. If you discover surplus funds sitting idly, consider moving this money to a high-yield 
savings account. Such accounts often offer more favorable interest rates and increased safety, 
allowing your money to grow.   

Additionally, extend this routine to include any rebate or coupon applications you regularly use. It's 
easy to accumulate rewards and forget, but periodically checking these apps can reveal significant 
redeemable value. Converting these rewards into cash or depositing them into a savings account 
provides security and potentially earns you interest. This practice tidies up your digital financial 
footprint, enhancing your financial security and growth.  

The decline in cash usage underscores a broader shift in consumer payment preferences. 
According to a 2022 study by the Pew Research Center, 41% of Americans reported not using 
cash for any purchases within a typical week. This trend highlights a pivot towards alternative 
payment methods, including debit and credit cards, digital wallets and money transfer applications. 
Such statistics reflect a changing landscape where digital transactions are becoming the norm, 
underscoring the importance of managing digital finances wisely.  

Digital payment platforms like Venmo, PayPal and Cash App are on the rise. These apps offer 
convenience and flexibility, making them popular choices for a wide range of transactions.   

A survey conducted by NerdWallet, in partnership with the Harris Poll, found that about two-thirds 
of mobile payment app users keep funds in their accounts. Notably, nearly half of these users 
have more than $100 in their account at any given time, suggesting a significant level of trust and 
reliance on these platforms for financial management.  

However, this trust may be somewhat misplaced regarding the security of stored funds. While 
these apps excel at facilitating quick transfers, they are not designed with the same protective 
measures as traditional banking institutions.   

Banks and credit unions provide insurance through organizations like the Federal Deposit 
Insurance Corporation – more commonly known as the FDIC – ensuring that customers' deposits 
are protected up to certain limits. Unfortunately, many mobile payment apps do not offer this level 
of security, leaving users' balances potentially exposed.   

This distinction is crucial for users to understand, as it affects the safety and security of their funds. 
In the digital age, being vigilant about where and how money is stored is more important than ever, 
prompting a need for greater awareness and careful financial management.  

For more information on financial success, contact your Owen County Extension Office. 

Source: Kelly May, senior extension associate for Family Finance and Resource Management   
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